
READFIELD ROAD COMMITTEE        November 10, 2022 
 
  
Present: Roland Cote PE (Ret.), Douglas Riley PE, Mike LaBerge, 
Brian Tarbuck PE, Matt Seems (staff).  
 
Absent: Eric Dyer Town Manager  
 
 

1) Meeting was called to order at 6PM by Mike LaBerge. 
2) Minutes of our meetings on July 14 and August 4, 2022 were 

unanimously approved as submitted. 
3) Pike Industries has replaced old corrugated metal pipe (CMP) 

culverts under driveways along Church Road with new PE 
culverts. Road ditches were cleaned and excavated material 
was delivered to the transfer station. 

4) Bids will be taken for trimming of trees along Church Road. 
5) A design contract has been awarded to Gorrill Palmer 

engineering of South Portland in the amount of $77,000 for 
design of the sidewalk along Church Road. 

6) The town has repaired the John Deere tractor used for 
roadside mowing. Mowing has been completed. 

7) Town is negotiating with Skip Strong of P-Ridge Road to 
improve traffic flow, noise, and Right of Way issues at his 
property. 

8) Scott Horne will plow our roads this winter. He recently 
purchased five 10 wheel dump plow trucks and a pickup plow 
truck to satisfy his contract. He will finish mixing the full 
amount of sand and salt on November 11, 2022. Doug 
expressed concern about the structural integrity of the 
existing salt/sand shed. 

 



9) The Town is considering a “chip seal” treatment for Lane 
Road from its intersection with P-Ridge to North Wayne 
Road. 

 
 
 
Next meeting will be December 8, 2022 at 6PM at Giles Hall 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, November 12, 2022 
Douglas A. Riley PE 
Secretary  


